	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Monday April 16, 2007
20070416-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	[image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:

· Pico/Olympic Boulevard One-way street study
· CEO Regionwide Meeting


	Pico/Olympic Boulevard One-way Street Study

City News today inquired about Metro’s response to the one-way street study commissioned by L.A. County Supervisor and Metro Board member Zev Yaroslavsky.  The study found that converting Pico and Olympic Boulevards into one-way streets from downtown L.A. to Santa Monica could increase capacity on the roads by up to 20 percent.  Planning staff reported that the agency welcomes looking into new concepts to make more efficient use of these streets, and that the study merits further exploration.  Any such plan would need to accommodate the agency’s current transit operations, be acceptable to the local jurisdictions, as well as consider the cross-traffic impacts to perpendicular streets.  The story is expected to run today.

CEO Regionwide Meeting
The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, April 20th from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. in the Malibu Conference Room on the 25th floor of Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Building.  This month, the group will focus their attention on reviews of the Multi-County Goods Movement Action Plan and a resolution asking that the Los Angeles Department of Transportation work with Caltrans and Metro on toll roads using the existing HOV system.
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